
 

January 27, 2015 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Gregory Smith, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Smith: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 13 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 13 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 13 would change the types of information that are excluded from entry into the 

criminal justice information system central repository. Under current law, information regarding 

the release of defendants from confinement by the Department of Corrections or a jail is 

excluded from an offender’s record of criminal history.  The bill would instead exclude 

information regarding the release of defendants from confinement, assignment to work release, 

or any other change in custody status of a person confined by the Department of Corrections or a 

jail. 

 

 Enactment of SB 13 would have no fiscal effect. 

 
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 
 

 

cc:  Jeremy Barclay, DOC 

 Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI  

 


